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6/2020. (XI. 27.) Instruction of the Dean

on the distance learning system in the fall semester of academic year 2020/21
at the Faculty of Public Health

The Dean of the Faculty of Public Health — in accordance with the 30. § (8) paragraph e) section
of the Organizational and Operational Rules of the University of Debrecen — based on the second
phase of the protection measures of the Government’s decree of 484/2020. (XI. 10.) to be
applied during the emergency, and regarding the measures of the Government’s decree of
509/2020. (XI. 19.), and regarding the secretary of state discharge for the RH/637-5/2020.
reference numbered initiative of the Rector of the University of Debrecen, instructs the
followings:

At the Faculty of Public Health, the education can be continued within the framework of digital
education. Students of the Faculty of Public Health are not allowed to visit the buildings of the
university. The distance learning system of the Faculty of Public Health is available at the
following link: https:/elearning.med.unideb.hu/course/index.php?categoryid=120. The classes
(lectures, seminars, practices) are held by the instructors at the scheduled time and duration
through the Webex system integrated into the e-learning system, and the study materials are also
uploaded on a weekly schedule. Questions related to each subject can be asked via the e-learning
interface in the Student Forum menu. Questions received through the Student Forum are
continuously monitored by the instructors involved in the teaching of the subject and answered
on a weekly basis.

The measures of the Rules and Regulations and the absence provisions announced by subjects at
the beginning of the semester are also referred to the lectures, seminars and practices held in the
form of webex, the attendance is checked by the Educational Office on the electronic interface.
Within the framework of digital education, all subject requirements announced at the beginning
of the semester remain in force. In the distance learning system of the Faculty of Public Health,
the form of the examination is written or oral (organized online). It is possible to organize
examinations and final examinations in person that cannot be accomplished online, by setting
and complying with the increased health safety (infrastructural and personal) conditions, with the
prior permission of the Dean. The relevant request with the signature of the instructor in charge
of the subject can be submitted until 4 December 2020 into the Dean’s office of the Faculty of
Public Health. The requests will be processed by 11 December 2020.

The study administration of the students will continue to be carried out by the staff of the
Educational Office through the Neptun system, personal administration is not possible. If you
have any questions or requests, please contact your registrar at the following electronic contacts:

e Andrea Debreczeni (BSc in Physiotherapy): debreczeni.andrea(@sph.unideb.hu
Szilvia Maszlé (Bsc/MSc in Public Health): maszle.szilvia@sph.unideb.hu

e Timea Varga-Géber (BSc in Dietetics, Master programs (Hungarian)):
geber.timea@sph.unideb.hu
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The Dean’s instruction on distance learning system of 5/2020. (XI. 7.) and Annex 1. is repealed
by entrying into force of this Dean's instruction.

This instruction of the Dean shall enter into force on 27 November 2020 and shall be valid until
revoked.

Debrecen, 27 November, 2020.




